
 
 

Organiser’s communication 

 

We, as the organisers of this event would like to inform all drivers and teams about a situation 

that we are on to handle. 

This new track, Balaton Park Circuit was asked to do some works on the track by FIA for the 

Grade 2 licence for 2024. The modification works were completely done, FIA Track inspection 

was succesful and the riport / licence was approved and signed by all FIA departments. Only 

the signature of the FIA President is still missing in this moment, but we have a promise to 

have that in the following hours, latest tomorrow morning. 

If we do not get the licence till the beginning of the first official track activity, we have to cancel 

all FIA related races. Of course this is the worst case, we still have some solutions to organise 

races with the valid national track licence. 

We will update everyone on time – but we are optimistic that tomorrow morning all 

administrative difficulties will be gone. 

Our aim is to be fare to every teams and drivers, and to organise our traditional season opener 

racing weekend with success. 

Thank you for your attention and understanding. 

Adrienn Walterné Dancsó – Főnix Motorsport 

organiser 


